Faculty Senate

C C Monroe Community College | o
May 4, 2017

Faculty Senate Meeting

PRESENT: R. Babcock, E. Basnayake, M. Bates, E. Baxter, L. Blew, K. Borbee, A. Burns, B. Burritt, H. Chang,
A. Colosimo, M. Dorsey, P. Emerick, K. Farrell, R. Fisher, A. Flatley, D. Gasbarre, B. Grindle, M. Heel, J. Hill,
R. Horwitz, S. Lautenslager, G. Lynch, J. Mahar, J. McPhee, H. Murphy, M. Pentz, E. Putnam, M. Redlo, K.
Rodriguez, R. Rodriguez, M. Sample, J. Santos, J. Scanlon, T. Schichler, C. Shanahan, C. Silvio, R.
Straubhaar, G. Thompson, K. Tierney, M. Timmons, M. Vest, T. Vinci, J. Volland, W. Wagoner, R. Watson, L.
Zion-Stratton

STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE: C. Gomez, J. Pfaff

ABSENT: S. Broberg, M. Connolly, T. Custodio, B. Ellis, H. Holevinski, A. Knebel, D. Lawrence, D. Mueller, R.
Pearl, D. Rivers, J.C. Senden, J. Waasdorp, A. Zamiara

GUESTS: B. Gizzi, T. Keys, A. Leopard, A. Mallory

Meeting called to order at 3:36 p.m.

1. Announcements
a) M. Redlo announced the upcoming events:
- Social Lunch June 12 noon - 1:00 — Monroe B
- Faculty Senate Meetings
May 18 — Monroe B
June 8 — All College Meeting — Monroe B
June 22 - 1:00 - 2:00 in 8-100 (newly added at the request of NEG & Curriculum Committees)
M. Redlo asked for input on the issue of the Academic Awards being scheduled on May 18 at the
same time as the Faculty Senate meeting. There was discussion about how to address this conflict.
After taking a poll of who would be attending, it was agreed not to change the meeting.
b) A. Colosimo gave the following Shared Leadership Coordinating Council Update:
- SLCC was charged by the President with reviewing the hiring process with a focus on retaining and
recruiting diverse candidates. SLCC is looking for as much feedback as possible. After the meeting
H. Murphy will forward the draft recommendation to review along with the charge to share with
constituents. Please forward any feedback to A. Colosimo.

2. Student Announcements
C. Gomez gave the following Student Government Association update:
- The SGA Officer elections are currently being held via Blackboard
- She gave an update on the end of the semester events sponsored by the SGA

3. Approval of the Minutes
a) March 30, 2017 Faculty Senate Meeting
Motion to approve. Motion seconded. No discussion. Motion passes.
b) April 13, 2017 Faculty Senate Meeting — approve
Motion to approve. Motion seconded. No discussion. Motion passes.
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Action Items:
a) Curriculum: Program Deactivation: Liberal Arts And Sciences: Humanities And Social

Science (A.A.) 2016-PD3 Spring

E. Putnam presented the Program Deactivation for Liberal Arts And Smences Humanities And
Social Science (AA).

Rationale:

Per the recommendations of the Liberal Arts Council, the college will be incorporating all elements
of this degree into the LAO4 General Studies, including completion of General Education
requirements. There are currently a small number of students in this program (20-25). The
English/Philosophy department currently offers three AA degrees.

There was no discussion. Passed.

b) Faculty Senate Response to President Kress/Dr. Wade request re: Right to Return

A. Colosimo reviewed the draft memo.

Motion to approve the memorandum as written. Motion seconded.
Discussion: No discussion.

Motion passes.

Approved memo attached as Exhibit A.

c) NEG: Faculty Senate Election Proposal (Option 2)

M. Heel explained the Facuity Senate consensus at the April 13 Faculty Senate meeting was to
move forward with the ¥z loaf option regarding the election process: Senator elections in May and
Officers election in June. In order to move forward there will need to be a vote to temporanly
suspend the rules outlined in the Faculty Senate Resolution.

M. Heel made a motion to temporarily suspend Faculty Senate Resolutions 6.1.2 (2-4) and 6.1.4 (1-
2) as they pertain to the timing of elections.

Motion seconded.

No further discussion

Motion passes.

d) Proposed Academic Freedom Policy

M. Redlo tabled the vote on the proposed Academic Freedom Policy. A. Colosimo explained she
provided Dr. Wade with the feedback that the Faculty Senate would unlikely approve the proposed
Academic Freedom Policy as written until the concerns of the Faculty Association have been
addressed. B. Gizzi confirmed she met with Dr. Wade to address the issues. Dr. Wade indicated
she would forward an edited version to the FS and FA for review. ) :

Future Action Items:
a) NEG: Proposed amendment to Faculty Senate Resolution 6

M. Heel presented the proposed amendment to Faculty Senate Resolution 6. He reviewed the
proposed changes and provided the following summary: '

- Majority of the changes is aligning the language with the FS Bylaws

- Updating the sections regarding the representative for the FCCC and MCC Association Board —
pointing out the major changes

The documents will be sent out to Senators for review and to obtain any feedback from constituents.
He explained the proposed revision will be voted on at the May 18 Faculty Senate meeting,
emphasizing the importance of the vote since it addresses the timing of the elections. He pointed
out the amendments to the Faculty Senate Resolution do not need to be approved by the Board of
Trustees. '

b) Proposed Cyber Awareness and Education Policy

A. Colosimo explained E. Wirley will be attending the May 11 Executive Committee to discuss the
proposed policy. She encouraged Senators and their constltuents to forward any additional
feedback to her. _



Standing Committee Reports

In order to allow more time for discussion during the meeting, the standing committee chairs submltted
their reports for Senators to review prior to the meeting. Questions and/or comments were taken
regarding the following reports, as noted. NOTE: Due to the change in the Faculty Senate meeting
schedule, not all standing committees will have a report at each meeting.

Academic Policies (A. Colosimo)

A. Colosimo reported the following:

e Academic Policies continues to work on amendments to the Student Program, Grades, Scheduling
Adjustment and Withdrawal, and Course Information Sheet resolutions

e Colosimo is meeting with Provost Wade to craft a charge for an ad hoc committee in the fall 2017
semester to investigate data related to faculty-initiated withdrawals.

¢ The Committee is reviewing the Incomplete Policy and asked Senators to forward their department
incomplete policies to her. '

Curriculum Committee (E. Putham)
See attached report (Exhibit B)

NEG (M. Heel

M. Heel reported the following:

- He will be notifying Senators up for re-election in the upcoming week. He will also ask for them to
confirm their constituency list.

Planning (P. Emerick)
No report.

Professional Development (G. Lynch)

G. Lynch reported the following:

- May 31st: Subverting borders: A Global Education And International Services Professional
Development Workshop Featuring Gazi Kapllani, Author Of A Short Border Handbook, faculty and
student panels, & specific ideas to increase your knowledge & skills

- JUNE 5 -9: PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT WEEK featuring 31 sessions, a day devoted to
wellness and change management, & the annual TCC workshop (Cultivating a Growth Mindset)

- The week of June 19: DEPARTMENT CHAIR TRAINING facilitated by Holly Wheeler

- The Dr. Wesley T. Hansen Award For Teaching Excellence goes to Kathy Farrell from VAPA
and The MCC Award For Excellence In Professional Service goes to Denise Klein from Advisement
and Transfer Services :

- She thanked those who submitted nomination packets.

SCAA (A. Flatley)

A. Flatley reported the following:

- Summary of searches:

Director of Public Safety — posting extended

AVP Enroliment Management- Completed

Director of Facilities — ongoing

Dean for the School of Humanities and Social Sciences — offer extended
Dean STEM - offer extended

Dean of Academic Foundations - ongoing

Dean of Curriculum and Program Development- ongoing
Director of Athletics — posted

Director of Institutional Research — ongoing

Executive Director Foundations- posting extended
Director of Library - Fall 2017
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EXHIBIT A

TO:

FROM:

DATE:

‘Faculty Senate
C C Monroe Community College

Dr. Andrea Wade, Provost and Vice President of Academic Services
Faculty Senate
Right to Return for Administrative Hires

May 4, 2017

Thank you for your email to the Faculty Senate on March 28, 2017 requesting input from the Faculty Senate on
MCC’s hiring policy for Faculty with rank and tenure into administrative positions. The Faculty Senate
respectfully offers these recommendations:

For Internal Hires:

That the Board of Trustees and Administration honor the decades-long practice of allowing MCC
Faculty who have earned tenure at the College and are subsequently hired into administrative positions,
to retain the right to return with pre-established tenure and rank to the department or office from which
tenure was earned. There is a mutual understanding between the Board and employee that tenure is
unrelated to the employee’s administrative position.

That the Board of Trustees and Administration honor the same right to return with tenure and rank
should the employee or Administration choose, at any time during the employee’s administrative
service, to leave the non-contract administrative position and return to the department or.office from
which tenure was earned.

That the Board of Trustees honor the established contractual proviso regarding altematlve training in the
event that upon return, no position is available for the employee within that department or office.

For External Hires:

That the Board of Trustees and Administration honor the established national practice, as described in
the AAUP’s 1940 Statement on Principles of Academic Freedom and Tenure with 1970 Interpretive
Comments, that defines tenure as institution-specific and non-transferable for both teaching faculty and
administrative positions unless negotiated by the external candidates.

That the Board of Trustees and Administration, as part of the standard hiring discussions associated with
external candidates for non-contract positions regarding salary and benefits of employment, adopt the
common national industry practice of making decisions regarding the possibility of tenure. on a case- -by-
case basis, as detailed in the aforementioned AAUP statement.

The rationale for these recommendations is outlined in the Faculty Senate’s recently approved resolution, 7he
Right to Return Policy. Thank you for your continued dedication to the principles of shared governance in
seeking these recommendations.


















